CITY OF MONTELLO
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Wednesday, April 17, 2019
6:00 PM

1.  Call to Order:  6:00 PM
Roll Call:  Barb Jordan, Chair, Jim Houdek, Venise Mugler, Sue Kozlowski, Bill Faulkner, Kelly Kenitz     
Others Present:  Glen Bubolz, Les Crandall, Karlene Utke, Mary Ann Paul

2.  Fire Department:
      Old Business:  None
      New Business:  None  

3.  Police Department:
Old Business:  Road Construction Update

     New Business:  
A. Ordinance Letters:  Approximately 43 letters were sent out for Ordinance 385-17 Safe and Sanitary maintenance of property.

B. No Parking:  Waiting on ordinance for no parking 82 feet west of intersection of State Trunk Highway 22 (Church St) and intersection 160 feet north of State Trunk Highway 22/23 (Montello Street)  

C. Burn Ban:  Discussion for City Burning Ordinance to implement no Burn Ban if DNR has no burn.  Currently city can burn even during no burning ban.  Jordan would like to revisit this with the mayor and put on next month’s agenda.

D. Overtime for Fish n’ Fun:  Captain Crandall would like the city to cover 2 shifts of overtime for Friday and Saturday.  Sheriff’s Office will cover 1 shift of overtime.  Motion by Mugler, second by Kozlowski.  Motion carried.

E. Taser Purchase:  Captain Crandall is purchasing one taser as we currently only have one and will have 2 Deputies.  Motion by Houdek, second by Kenitz.  Motion carried.

F. Budget:  Grant money was received and put back into budget.

G. [bookmark: _GoBack]Monthly Reports:  Captain Les Crandall gave update on calls for Montello Police Department.  Crandall is purchasing bulletproof vests for 2 new Deputies and will be applying for a grant to pay for half of the vests.  Surplus items were put on Wisconsin Surplus and over $1300.00 was made, which was put back into budget.  Click n’ Ticket mobilization was applied for with potential to get another grant.  Motion by Mugler, second by Faulkner.  Motion carried.

H. Citizen Comments:  Crandall stated that the old high school’s roof was worked on.  The school has to be mortared and once this is done they can apply for a loan at the bank.  Mary Ann Paul commented that she is upset about the ordinance letters.  Crandall suggested we could wait until May to send letters out in future.  Kenitz brought up that the street sweeper was going as everyone was trying to get to school in the morning and suggested they do the streets later.  This will be suggested in the Public Works Meeting.  

5.  Adjournment:
     Motion by Faulkner, second by Mugler to adjourn. Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned 6:37 PM.

Next meeting scheduled for Wednesday, May 15, 2019 at 6:00 PM.
Minutes submitted by Bobbi Richter.

